
 
 

 

 

Newsletter No.7                                             Friday 10th December 2021 

 

We have had an incredibly busy past couple of weeks at school as the children have been busy preparing for advent. This 

Sunday will be the third Sunday of Advent, Gaudete Sunday. Gaudete is the Latin word for rejoice, and this Sunday is the 

time for us to rejoice because Jesus came and died so that we may live forever with him. To celebrate this, we light the pink 

candle on the advent wreath to represent joy.  

 

 

Family Mass Dates  

Please find below the Family Mass dates for the rest of the academic school year, all Family Masses will start at 9.00 AM at 

Holy Trinity Catholic Church:  

 

6th February 22 Sunday 1st Sunday Children’s/Family Mass (5th Sunday) 

 

6th March 22 Sunday 1st Sunday Children’s/Family Mass (1st Sunday of Lent) 

 

3rd April 22 Sunday 1st Sunday School Children’s / Family Mass (5th Sunday of Lent) 

 

1st May 22 Sunday 

1st Sunday School Children’s / Family Mass (3rd Sunday of 

Easter) 

 

3rd July 22 Sunday 1st Sunday School Children’s / Family Mass (14th Sunday) 

 

 

Bambenelli Competition   

Father Michael and Deacon Daniel would like to invite all families to join the Children’s Mass at 9:00 on the 3rd Sunday 

of Advent (12th December) where they will bless figurines of the baby Jesus. Please see the competition poster at the end of 

the newsletter.  

 

 

FY and Year 1 and 2 Nativities  

Over the last two weeks, we have been lucky to watch amazing Nativity performances from all the children in FY, Year 1 

and Year 2. We’re sure all the parents who came to watch will agree that the children and staff worked incredibly hard and 

the performances were a joy to watch. We would like to thank everybody who helped contribute to the performances to 

make them a memorable occasion for all. We are also very thankful for all of the lovely messages and comments that 

parents have given.  

 

Inset Days  

Our remaining inset days for this academic year will be as follows: 

Friday 18th February  

Friday 1st July 

 

As also noted in the previous newsletter, in line with Birmingham City Council, Directors have agreed that, for all schools 

in the St John Paul II MAC, the last day of the summer term will now be Thursday 21st July 2022, not Friday 22nd July 

2022 as previously published. This is due to the additional bank holiday which has been agreed on Friday 3rd June 2022 in 

celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Our schools will already be on their summer half-term holiday on this day. The 



 
 

 

additional one-day holiday will therefore be taken on Friday 22nd July 2022, meaning that the Summer Term 2022 will now 

end on Thursday 21st July 2022. 

 

Staffing  

 

Today we say Goodbye to Mr Sheehan. We would like to thank Mr Sheehan for his dedication and hard work while working 

at St Joseph’s school and we wish him well on his future endeavours.  

 

Next week we will also be saying farewell to Mrs Scouller, after 13 years of working at the school. Mrs Scouller is taking a 

well-earned early retirement, we thank her for all of her work over the years as both a HLTA and Governor at the school.  

 

Mrs Smith will be leaving next week (a separate letter has been sent to Y5S parents) to pursue an exciting acting career in 

London. Thank you to Mrs Smith for all her hard work she has given to the school and children.  

 

In Spring term, we will be welcoming Miss Round as our new Y5 teacher. Miss Round is an experienced teacher who is 

excited to start with us in school. In Year 2, Mrs Laskowska will be joining the team as a teaching assistant working across 

both classes. We thank you in advance for making them feel welcome in our school community.  

 

Birmingham City Council is consulting on proposed admissions arrangements  
Birmingham City Council is consulting on the proposed admissions arrangements and proposed published admissions 

numbers for Community and Voluntary Controlled Schools for the 2023/2024 academic year. 

The consultation starts on Monday 6 December 2021 and finishes on Monday 24 January 2022. 

The proposed admissions arrangements and published admissions numbers can be viewed here: Proposed Admissions 

Arrangements 2023-2024. Any comments on our proposed admission arrangements and published admissions numbers can 

be made here at the Birmingham City Council consultation website: Birmingham Beheard.  

 

  

St Edmund Campion Vacancy  
Please see the advert for an exciting opportunity to work within one of our MAC schools, St Edmund Campion, who are 

advertising for a Vice Principal.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cultural Capital – December 

Musician of the Month: Ed Sheeran 
 
Artist of the Month: Frank Bowling   
  

Word of the Month: ad-lib  

                                                                                                        
Inspirational Person of the Month: Kadeena Cox  

 

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20119/school_admissions/1063/determined_admissions_arrangements_2022/3
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20119/school_admissions/1063/determined_admissions_arrangements_2022/3
https://www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/proposed-la-admissions-arrangements-2023/


 
 

 

Key Dates for your Diary  

 

Dates for your diary - December / January  

Date  Time  Event  

Tuesday 14th 

December 

8.35 am-

3.20pm 

Virtual Pantomime  

Children’s Christmas Lunch 

Christmas Parties in Classrooms  

Friday 17th December  8.35 am-

3.20pm 

The last day of Autumn Term  

Tuesday 4th January  8.35 am-

3.20pm 

Return to School for Spring Term 1 

 

 

 

 
This Sunday is the 3rd Sunday of Advent 

 
God our Father, 

As we look forward to Christmas the excitement is growing. 

 Just as the light from the Advent wreath grows brighter, 

We pray that the light of Jesus will grow brighter in our lives too.  

 Help each of us to make a fresh start this advent;  

to put right what is wrong and to truly live as Jesus showed us. 

 Amen 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

                            

G M O’Hara            Mrs N Hill                                                   Mrs L Chambers                                           

Executive Principal   Acting Head of School                                     Acting Vice Principal 



 
 

 

Bambinelli Sunday – Sunday 12th December 

9:00 am @ Holy Trinity Catholic Church 

 

What is Bambinelli Sunday? 

In Rome, families bring their baby Jesus figures to be blessed by the Pope on Gaudete Sunday, the 

third Sunday of Advent. The beautiful Advent Tradition was introduced by Saint Pope John Paul II 

during his Papacy. The tradition follows that on the when children and adults brought their Baby 

Jesus figures from their homes to St Peters Square where they are blessed by the Pope.  Pope 

Francis has continued the tradition, blessing the statuettes 

which children bring before him in the Square. Parishes 

around the world now join in the celebration, encouraging 

young children to make the connection between the Nativity 

set at home and the local church where they worship each 

weekend. 

 

How are we continuing this tradition? 

Father Michael would like to invite all families to join the Children’s Mass at 9:00 on the 3rd Sunday 

of Advent (12th December) where he will bless figurines of the baby Jesus. 

If you do not have a figure of Jesus to be blessed, there are lots of ideas online of how to create 

your own. 

       
During the next week, the children will have the opportunity to make their own baby Jesus with the 

Chaplaincy Team at lunch time. 

 

If you choose to create your own baby Jesus, we will be holding a competition for KS1 and KS2 for 

the most creative model.  

Please email a photo of your baby Jesus to yr6@stjosutton.net by Monday 13th December. 

mailto:yr6@stjosutton.net


 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 


